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STAFF REPORT
SUBJECT:

This staff report covers would authorize the issuance of up to $150,000,000 of Bond Anticipation Notes and Limited Tax General Obligation Bonds to support the Solid Waste Division’s Capital Improvement Program.  
SUMMARY:


The Solid Waste Division is undertaking a multi-year effort to retrofit and rebuild its waste transfer stations. This ordinance will provide the Division with the short-term cash and long-term debt service requirements necessary to fund those improvements. 
BACKGROUND:

Bond Anticipation Notes: 
Bond Anticipation Notes (BANs) are issued by the County to serve as a “line of credit” or short-term loan, pending the issuance of bonds to cover long-term debt financing. The use of BANs during the construction process allows the County to be more precise with the aggregate amounts issued when the projects are converted to long-term financing. 
BANs are typically issued with a one-year maturity. If the short-term financing is needed for longer than one year, the initial series of BANs are retired through a subsequent issuance of BANs. This process can be repeated until the capital project is complete and the limited tax general obligation (LTGO) bonds for permanent financing are completed.  

Limited Tax General Obligation Bonds:
Once a capital project is complete, LTGO bonds (also known as councilmanic bonds) are issued for permanent financing. These bonds include a promise of the full faith and credit of the issuing agency. However, as the term “limited” implies, this promise extends only to the taxing authority of the County without a vote of the people.  Bonds issued with voter approval are referred to as unlimited tax general obligation bonds or simply general obligation bonds.

ANALYSIS: 

The County Council has already made policy decisions regarding the funding of these capital projects. The transfer station rebuilds are underway and will be completed over the next several years. This ordinance puts the financing in place to fund the approved projects. 
The ordinance approves principal amount of up to $150 million which can be in the form of either BANs or LTGO bonds. The Executive currently plans to issue BANs to address short-term cash needs during construction. Then the Executive plans to periodically sell long-term debt as phases of the projects are completed. This is consistent with the financing packages put into place by other county agencies. The general fund has been using a BAN package for a number of years now and has successfully kept overall CIP costs low. 
The costs associated with this debt are included in the Division’s financial plan and included within the existing and anticipated solid waste rates. Current outstanding debt for Solid Waste is $38.8 million. 
REASONABLENESS
Proposed Motion 2007-0417 would provide the interim and permanent financing necessary for the Solid Waste Division to complete its approved Capital Improvement Program. As such, this would constitute a reasonable business and policy decision. 
INVITED:


Ken Guy, Director, Finance and Business Operations Division

Nigel Lewis, Senior Debt Analyst, Finance Division
Hugh Spitzer, Bond Counsel, Foster Pepper

Kevin Kiernan, Division Director, Solid Waste Division
ATTACHMENTS:
Proposed Ordinance 2010-0525
Transmittal Letter dated September 17, 2010
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